CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

Monday, October 22, 2007 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Steve Burnett, Kay Kemp, Alexander Hall, Ron Jackson, Lari Arjomand, Reza Kheirandish (proxy for Margaret Thompson), Gary May, Betty Glenn, Christie Burton, Russell Porter, Deborah Gritzmacher, Sherry King, David Williams, Joan Taylor, Susan Henry, Wendy Burns-Ardolino, Celeste Walley-Jean (proxy for Antoinette Miller).

Non-Members present:  John Campbell, Anthony Giovannitti, Mark May, Michelle Furlong, Michelle Terrell, Benita Moore, Bud Miller. 

Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made and seconded to approve minutes from October 8, 2007, with Council approval.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provosot/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
New Business [Moved to allow Robert Welborn to leave after his presentation]

2. International Study Trips for 2008 – Robert Welborn provided to Faculty Council an overview of the CSU international programs in 2008.  The Office of International Education (OIE) is the primary clearinghouse for all on and off campus international activities dealing with students, faculty members and the larger community.  There are collaborative programs with other colleges and universities along with CSU individual programs.  India is the newest program offered to students and is sponsored by Business/Health Management along with other programs in Italy and London/Scotland.  Robert Welborn encouraged faculty to promote programs within the individual departments to broaden the program and faculty involvement.  The various program information and applications are provided on the CSU website. 

Reports

3. Report from the President – Not present due to external meeting (no report)

4. Report from the Provost – via e-mail “The University’s request to have BOR approval for a Peachtree/Fayette ‘Center’ is expected to be on the November BOR agenda.  We also expect to have our request to offer an external RN-to-BSN degree, an external BAS in Administrative Management, an external BS in Integrative Studies, and an external BS in Psychology & Human Services in the Peachtree Center to be approved.  We will know officially in a couple of weeks.”

5. Report from CAPC – (Wendy Burns-Ardolino) The CAPC will call an extra meeting to address the proposed paralegal program.

6. Report from UPC – (Susan Henry) No recommendations, but updates on the sub-committees were presented.

Old Business

7. Faculty and Course Evaluations Ad Hoc Committee – (Stephen Burnett) Modifications to the current evaluations were presented with discussion following on internal versus external models. No recommendations presented at this time.  Faculty suggested that other comparable universities be contacted regarding the type of evaluation system they are using. A reminder was presented that the deadline for this semester’s evaluations is November 14 through December 2.
8. Ad Hoc Committee on Georgia Faculty Councils/Senates – (Russ Porter) The Ad Hoc committee has requested all USG faculty councils and senates to establish communication for informative purposes through a Spring 2008 meeting at Clayton State University. To date, 16 USG faculty council and senate representatives, from all levels of the USG system, have agreed to the spring meeting to discuss faculty governance and faculty issues including benefits, salary and campus safety.  A fall meeting will be held November 9 for the comprehensive universities to discuss benchmark faculty governance frameworks and benefit issues. Russ Porter and Betty Glenn will attend the November meeting on behalf of Clayton State.

To help both the Spring 2008 and Fall 2007 faculty governance unit meetings, Russ Porter polled the Council on  faculty issues and concerns, with the following noted (in no particular order or priority): 1. the positive interactions of having the President and Provost at faculty governance meetings should be encouraged, 2. the role of the CSU faculty council and creating communication among the faculty governance units system wide; 3. assessing the different faculty council roles, direction and missions to help facilitate communication, 4. salary issues in relation to other state systems, 5. faculty ORP, other benefits and health insurance issues, 6. faculty development, 7. promotions and tenure, 8. communications with other schools of similar size and enrollment, 9. the hiring of more full-time vs. part time faculty, 10. the potential for a liaison at the BOR from the faculty councils and senates, 11. the role of higher education on helping students in secondary education to transition to higher education, 12. the role of faculty councils as a strong representation of faculty needs, and 13. correlating the BOR strategic plan, especially goal 1, with the actual means of rewarding faculty. Both Russ Porter and Betty Glenn will present the issues to the representatives at the respective meetings.

Announcements

9. Chairman Porter provided an overview of the current Ad Hoc Committees and reminded all faculty members about the homecoming activities this week.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is November 12, 2007

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   

